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NOTICE OF MEETING
CABINET MEMBER FOR EDUCATION

MONDAY, 16 OCTOBER 2017 AT 4.00 PM

CONFERENCE ROOM A - CIVIC OFFICES

Telephone enquiries to Lisa Gallacher 02392 834056
Email: lisa.gallacher@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

If any member of the public wishing to attend the meeting has access requirements, please 
notify the contact named above.

CABINET MEMBER FOR EDUCATION
Councillor Hannah Hockaday (Conservative)

Group Spokespersons

Councillor Suzy Horton, Liberal Democrat

(NB This Agenda should be retained for future reference with the minutes of this meeting.)

Please note that the agenda, minutes and non-exempt reports are available to view online on 
the Portsmouth City Council website:  www.portsmouth.gov.uk

Deputations by members of the public may be made on any item where a decision is 
going to be taken. The request should be made in writing to the contact officer (above) by 
12 noon of the working day before the meeting, and must include the purpose of the 
deputation (for example, for or against the recommendations). Email requests are 
accepted.

A G E N D A

1  Apologies for absence 

2  Declarations of interest 

3  Change of age range for Cottage Grove Primary School outcome of 
statutory consultation (Pages 3 - 8)

Purpose of report

This report sets out the outcome of the statutory consultation which is being 
undertaken between 19th September 2017 and 16th October 2017 on the 
proposal to change the age range of Cottage Grove Primary.
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RECOMMENDED 

It is recommended that the Cabinet Member:
 Consider the response to the statutory consultation carried out on 

the proposal to change the age range of Cottage Grove Primary 
School.

 Approve the proposal to change the age range of Cottage Grove 
Primary School.

 Authorise the Director for Children’s Services to implement the 
proposal so that Cottage Grove Primary school becomes a school 
for pupils aged 2 to 11 years of age from 1st November 2017. 

Members of the public are now permitted to use both audio visual recording devices and social 
media during this meeting, on the understanding that it neither disrupts the meeting or records 
those stating explicitly that they do not wish to be recorded. Guidance on the use of devices at 
meetings open to the public is available on the Council's website and posters on the wall of the 
meeting's venue.


